
 

November 27, 2020 

 

Principal’s Message  

 

December is almost upon us and this will be a most unusual season.  We are all working hard 

to stay calm and be somewhat festive while staying safe and keeping our household bubbles 

very small.  We will not be able to gather together for our annual winter concert this year, but 

stay tuned for a little something that staff and students are working on to share virtually with 

families!   

 

December is a good time to reflect upon the spirit of giving.  We have a very generous 

community and it has been heartwarming to see the many ways people give to one another 

– whether it is the gift of time, material goods to those who face difficult times, or just giving for 

the goodness that we feel in reaching out to one another with kind gestures.  Even though we 

are limiting contact with people this year, we can still reach out in creative ways to let people 

know they are cared for.  In the gift of giving, we are teaching children valuable lessons in 

social responsibility and community service.  The article below suggests ways to show your 

child how to give meaningful gifts that are free: 

   

     Many people exchange gifts over the holiday season.  While children love receiving gifts, 

they also enjoy being able to give them.  Giving gifts can give your child a sense of pride. 

 

     Does your child know that the most meaningful gifts don’t have to cost money?  They simply 

take time and come straight from the heart. 

 

     Share these thoughtful gift ideas with your child.  She could: 

 

 Offer to do chores for an elderly neighbor [socially distanced of course!] 

 Record herself reading a book for a younger sibling to read along with. 

 Make a list, such as “My 10 Best Memories With Grandpa.” 

 Do a chore for an entire month without whining. 

 Play a favorite game with a family member or a neighbor who is home-bound [this 

could be done using Zoom, FaceTime, Skype, or using one of the virtual platforms 

available for playing games with each other remotely]. 

 Record an audio or video message for a loved one who is far away. 

 Create a playlist with a bunch of her favourite songs to share. 

 Bake cookies and deliver then to someone who may not receive many homemade 

gifts [make sure the recipient feels comfortable with this type of gesture during the 

pandemic]. 

 Create a calendar for [2021] and decorate it with personalized artwork, one drawing 

for each month. 

 Make a gift certificate good for two hours of help around the house. 

 Create a beautiful picture or poem about a special person. 
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Visitors to School 

Please know we are doing everything possible to keep our students and staff safe during this 

pandemic.  As with all School District 69 sites, we require you to call the office (250-248-8446) 

to make arrangements to collect or drop-off items.  We reserve entry to our school for 

exceptional circumstances only.  If you must enter the building, we do require you to wear a 

mask, go only to the main office, maintain physical distancing, and keep your visit very short.  

We really appreciate your cooperation with this!  We also ask that you wear a mask while on 

school grounds. 

 

Other Important Reminders      

 Thank you for your continued support as we navigate this global pandemic.  As more 

COVID cases have found their way to our central Vancouver Island area, we wanted 

to remind you to continue being vigilant with the protocols we have in place (our district 

website keeps all the information current).  Please continue to report your child’s 

absences and let us know if the absence is not health related.  If your child will be absent 

for an extended time, please contact the office so that we don’t phone you daily.  As 

rumours circulate, it is important to remember that we are guided by our health authority 

and we will contact you about a possible exposure if we are advised to do so.  To that 

end, please make sure to let us know if your contact information has changed so we 

can update our records. 

 We are required to follow the BC Healthy Food and Beverage Guidelines when serving 

food in schools.  If you are wanting to send treats to school to help celebrate a special 

occasion, please contact your child’s teacher in advance to make arrangements.  

Food must be prepared and packaged in a Food Safe Certified facility.   

 The cold, wet weather is upon us.  Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing 

and footwear for outdoor use, along with a pair of inside shoes and an extra change of 

clothes.  We also recommend having a warm coat, hat, umbrella, and gloves.  We have 

a good supply of clothing and hand-knit items on hand.  Please let us know if your child 

is in need of any winter clothing. 

 If you haven’t paid your child’s school fees, please contact the school office or 

classroom teacher. 

 When reporting your child’s absence, please call the office at 250-248-8446 (after hours 

you can leave a message on our answering service – just listen for the option to report 

a student absence in the directory).  It is important to let the office know if your child will 

be late or not attending school for the day(s) so your child is accounted for. It only takes 

a minute. If your child is not at school or late you can expect to receive a call to your 

main number. Thank you in advance for reporting early!  

 

 

 

 

 
 

HOT LUNCHES 

Munchalunch Hot lunches are open and ready for ordering: 

 

December 4 – Pizza Day 

December 18 – Subway Day 

Please note that all lunches close on Munchalunch a week prior to lunch date.  

 

https://munchalunch.com/schools/Errington/ 
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Popcorn sales continue, every Wednesday!! $2.50 each or a punch pass online or 

in the office for $20.00 (for 10 bags). 

Hello Errington Families.   

 

I am so thrilled that every Newsletter I can start off by saying “thank you” to our wonderful 

volunteers.  Thank you to everyone who is helping Sarah with the Munch-a-Lunch program.  

Also, thank you Julia for spending hours sorting through the Purdy’s Chocolate orders and 

getting them to their rightful owners. 

I also want to say a thank you to Jennifer Watt-Lynn who works for FortisBC.  She applied 

through her company for a donation for the school and they accepted.  Thank you 

Jennifer and FortisBC! 

To everyone who has donated towards “Takes a Village” for spirit wear:  We are about a 

third of the way there.  If you haven’t heard about it and want to help you can send in a 

donation to the school or donate through the Munch-a-Lunch program. These kiddos are 

going to be thrilled to be able to join in on School Spirit days. 

I really can’t say thanks enough.  And I love being able to do it! 

Just a reminder that we have a PAC meeting on every second Tuesday of the month.  Our 

next meeting will be held through ZOOM on December 8th at 6:30.  Feel free to wear your 

PJ’s.  I’ll post the link on our school FB page, as well as an agenda.  If anyone has anything 

they would like to bring up, please let me know. 

Happy Friday everyone! 

 

Naomi 

PAC Chair 

eespacchair@gmail.com 

 

Dear Families: 

 

DRIVE-THROUGH FAMILY-FRIENDLY CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION BY DONATION! 

- CANCELLED – 

-  

We regret to inform you that the drive-through family friendly Christmas Celebration by 

Donation planned for Saturday, December 5th by the District 69 Backpack Program has 

been CANCELLED as per Dr. Bonnie Henry’s public health order stating that all events are 

on pause until December 7, 2020. 

 

The District 69 Backpack Program will continue to gratefully accept gift cards or cash 

donations for its ‘All They Want for Christmas’ campaign which provides gifts, clothing and 

food hampers to families in need over the holiday season. 

 

For more information or to donate, please contact Virginia Worcester at 250-240-0772; 

bhb2@shawcable.com or check out the District 69 Backpack Program website at 

https://www.district69backpackprogram.com 
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EES Calendar of Events 

December 4 Pizza Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

 18 Subway Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

 18 Last day of school before the Winter Break 

January 4 School Reopens after Winter Break 

February 12 Professional Development Day – No School 

 15 BC FAMILY DAY 

March 12 Last day of school before Spring Break 

 29 School Re-opens after Spring Break 

April 2 GOOD FRIDAY – No School 

 5 EASTER MONDAY – No School 

May 21 Conferencing Adjustment Day – No School 

 24 VICTORIA DAY – No School 

June 4 Professional Development Day – No School 

 29 Last day of school, ends 3 hours early 


